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Henley and Grange Arts Society 

Atkin Street, Henley Beach   ::   PO Box 215, Henley Beach SA 5022 
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 January 2016 marks the 50 th Anniversary     
 of Henley & Grange Arts Society Inc 

 

We plan to mark this occasion at our 2015 end of year Exhibition in December. As this is an 
important milestone in the history of our club, the committee are calling for members to assist with 
the organisation of the Celebration Night to be held on Friday 04 December.  We will need help 
with invitations, media, publicity, catering, decorations, photo display, as well as general set up.  
If you can assist in any way , please contact me or a committee member, as arrangements will 
need to get underway soon. Let’s honour the thousands of volunteer hours that it has taken to bring 
HAGAS to this point by making it a memorable occasion! Phone Alison 8358 4580 or 0408 089 417 
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All members are invited to the HAGAS AGM/Social Night. A short AGM meeting to elect committee 
members and office bearers for 2015/16 will be immediately followed by an introduction for our guest 
artist demonstration. Nominations for committee and management positions are welcomed. 
Simply put the name on the nomination board in the studio. Come and support your club and the 

committee members who volunteer their time to keep the club running. Also, consider how you can 
help: either by joining the committee or in other ways! Bring a plate to share and socialise.  

Please be on time so we can start promptly.   
 

Our guest artist, Victoria Rolinski paints beautiful landscapes and seascapes in oils and 
has kindly agreed to demonstrate her technique for beginning a painting.  Victoria  was born in Adelaide 
and grew up at Henley Beach South where she still resides today overlooking the beautiful local coastline. 
Victoria was in fact a HAGAS member many years ago being taught by Fraser Hay and Boris Franco.  
 

Art has always been Victoria’s passionate interest and she has an inherent love of our great Australian 
landscape that can be seen in her impressionistic paintings.  Victoria works as a full time artist and has had 
great success in her exhibitions. Her work is represented in many public and private collections throughout 
Australia. She has won many awards, most recently in 2015 the Goolwa and the Glenside Art Shows 
People’s Choice Awards.    See more of Victoria’s work at victoriarolinski.blogspot.com.au �
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Newsletter Editor  
Lydia Jaworski         phone: 8294 7726 or 0412 688 346      email:   lydia@picknowl.com.au 
Contributions to newsletter encouraged … an artistic tale or even a joke … prefer email (or put in my pigeon hole)  

Some painters transform the sun into a yellow spot,  others transform a yellow spot into the sun.   
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Henley Square Pavilion (shopping centre) have 
registered as a 2015 SALA venue for exhibiting 
works exclusively by HAGAS members . 
Paintings will be displayed for all of August, 
and the ceramics and glass artists will also 
have an opportunity to exhibit their work during 
the event. Please indicate your intention to take 
part in this great opportunity by letting me 
know. Details of entry and where and when to 
deliver works for display will be provided on 
enquiry. 
Alison: harnishch@bigpond.com  or phone 
8358 4580 or 0408 089 417 
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with Alison Harvey     
 10am-4pm Saturday, 25 July 2015  

Colour mixing pleasure! 
Explore the wonders of complimentary colour 
mixing and discover the amazing range of 
chromatic greys and browns you can create. 
Improve your knowledge and skills using a 
limited palette to achieve sparkling paintings 
in any medium. 
Members $40    Bookings essential!  
Contact Alison 8358 4580 or 0408 089 417 
NB: Open Studio painters  When the studio is in 
use for workshops, Open Studio will be set up at 
the northern end of the gallery. 
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The next 6-week course is on  
7.00-9.30pm Monday, 27 July 
Only $65 plus materials 

���	 
��
����
�������������
��������	
�������
 

Karen has kicked off her classes 
with several enthusiastic students 
and new members to the club. The 
class started by making simple 
small flat objects with rich and lively 
colours.  Limited only by their imagi-
nation, some fun object d’art were 
created. From these forms they can 
move on to curved plates, platters 
and bowls. 
We are grateful that Karen is shar-
ing the passion and knowledge that 
she has gained over the years.  
If you (or someone you know) are 
interested in joining the next 
class … phone Bernadette now 
on 0423 249 953 


